
 

 

 

  

FROM:  Martha Drukker, Associate Engineer 

 

DATE: March 21, 2018  

 

SUBJECT: CIP#36 Manchester Street Improvements - Accepting and appropriating $47,770 

from Liberty Utility for reimbursement to the City for expenses incurred by the 

City on behalf of Liberty Utility.  

 

 

Recommendation 

 

Accept this report. 

 

Background 

 

During the construction of the Airport Road/Manchester Street Intersection Improvement 

Project the city incurred additional costs resulting from Liberty Utility implementing 

infrastructure improvements at the intersection after the intersection design had been 

completed and construction was underway. These expenses included project delays and 

increased construction and field design costs in the amount of $47,770. 

 

One third of the cost of the intersection improvements was federally funded and 

administered through the New Hampshire Department of Transportation. Project closeout 

documents were completed in the fall of 2017 and final payment received from the state in 

January 2018. Reimbursement from Liberty Utility was also received in January. 

 

Discussion 

 

It is recommended that the reimbursement from Liberty Utilities in the amount of $47,770 

be accepted and appropriated to CIP#36 Manchester Street Improvements. 
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